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HOM®@®OPATHIC ASSOCIATION.

The Annual Meeting of the Montreal
Homazopathic Association was held in
the Hospital Board Room, Dec. 12th, at
3 p.u.  Owing to the severe weather the
attendance was small ; in the ubsence of
the President the chair was taken by Mr.
Roswéll Fisher.

The Secretary, Dr. H. M. Patton, pre-
sented the report for the past year, con-
taining the usual features and showing a
satisfactory condition of affairs. He
commented on the fact, that while the
Hospital was supposed to be subordinate
to the Association, it had so grown that
it overshadowed the parent organization,
and as the same people were largely inte-
rested in both, the interest in the Associ-
ation was not so great as it should be.
The Association could and might be con-
cerned in other hospitals, and it would be
well tofoster interest in it, as itconstituted
the backbone of Homeeopathy in this city
and province. A remedy for this state
of affairs might be found in having the
Hospitalincorporated as a separate organi-
zation.

The Treasurer’'s report showed a bal-
ance on hand for the year, which would be
increased by the members’ annual fees
now due. Report from the Governors
transmitting the various reports of the
Hospital and its departments was pre-
sented, it was decided to take itas having
heen read, as the various reports had been
fully delivered at the Governors’ Annual
Meeting. The College of Homaeeopathic
Physicians and Surgeons’ report showed
that two licenses.to practice homoopathy

in:this province liad been granted during

the past year, and a surplus was at present
in the College treasury,

The election of officers resulted in the
unanimous re-election of all last year’s
officials and elective governors. The
changes in the hospital by-laws relating
to election of governors were read and
ratified. Discussion followed the reading
of a letter from the Hospital’s Committee
of Management asking for a grant towards
the fund for repainting the institution, it
being finally resolved to grant the request,
and the Treasurer was instructed to for-
ward the liospital a cheque for $60.00
towards the painting fund.

The Secretary was instructed to prepare
the reports.of various organizations con-
nected with the Association for incorpor-
stionin the Annual Report of 1902, which
was ordered to be printed and issued to
governors, Association members, and
friends of the Association and Hospital.
The Secretary was also instructed to ask




